







Contact:



mail@oscar.org.au

Phone 0433214320

23 February 2022

Cr Mark Jamieson Mayor SCRC

Ms Emma Thomas

CEO SCRC

By Email: mail@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

Dear Mayor Jamieson and Emma

RE: Meeting with SCRC by proponent of Intense Residential Development/Mixed Use and Wave Pool proposal for the Maroochy River Floodplains at Coolum West.

As a result of advice from the State Government that it advised the proponent of the Coolum West wave pool to talk to Council, OSCAR, on behalf of the Community Six, wrote to you on 8 December 2021 (letter attached). We have been awaiting a response but to date none has been forthcoming.

Has a meeting with Consolidated Properties and/or its representative occurred? If so, has and will Council stand firm on its previous statements that it does not support the proposal for the Maroochy River Floodplain at Coolum West.

Can you please also advise the next steps in the process from Council's perspective?

Yours sincerely,

Melva Hobson PSM

President OSCAR on behalf of:

Gilva & Holson.

- Coolum Residents' Association (CRA) Mr Ray Barber
- Surfrider Foundation Mr Steve James
- Development Watch Ms Lynette Saxton
- Friends of Yaroomba Mr Jim Moore
- Sunshine Coast Environment Council (SCEC) Ms Narelle McCarthy
- Organisation of Sunshine Coast Association of Residents (OSCAR) Ms Melva Hobson

